"LEST WE FORGET"

An important Village reflection through words, sounds and the music of two World Wars. with solo items, and contributions from the Play-Reading group

and the Hailey Singers St John's Church 7pm on Sunday 11th November Supper included. Please come!

Tickets (£12) available from 1st October from : Marjorie Ottley 01993 702698 or 0786 329813 Supporting "COMBAT STRESS"

Diary Dates

Oct 5th

Oct 5th	Charity Coffee Morning, Village Hall, 10 -11:30am
Oct 6th	Jumble Sale Village Hall 2.00-4.00pm see above
Oct 7th	Harvest Festival, St John's church 9.15am
Oct 8th	Parish Council Meeting Village Hall, 7.30pm
Oct 10th	Play Reading Group The Sidings 7.00pm
Oct 11th	Hailey Singers, Witheridge Farm 7.00pm
Oct 17th	Village Lunch, Village Hall 12am - 2.00pm
Oct 18th	Breach Wood AGM Village Hall 7.30pm
Oct 21st	Litter Pick Foxburrow Lane 10am see article
Oct 21st	Gardening Club Apple Pressing Village Hall from 1.00pm
Oct 24th	Hailey Singers, Witheridge Farm 7.00pm
Oct 28th	Haloween Quiz Lamb & Flag 7.00pm for 7.30
Nov 3rd	Churchyard Clean-up, St John's 9.30am—12 00 noon
Nov 4th	Community Fireworks Rugby Club 7.00pm see article
Nov 8th	Hailey Singers, Witheridge Farm 7.00pm
Nov 9th	Quiz Night Village Hall 7.30pm
Nov 11th	Lest We Forget St John's Church 7.00pm see advert
Nov 21st	Hailey Singers, Witheridge Farm 7.00pm
Nov 30th	Bingo Night Village Hall
Dec 3rd	Christmas Band Concert Village Hall
Dec 6th	Hailey Singers, Witheridge Farm 7.00pm

Charity Coffee Morning Village Hall 10, 11:30am

To Book Hailey Village Hall Please Ring 07873242063

Or Email HVHALLOX29@HOTMAIL.COM

HAILEY HERALD

Number 267

Twitter......@haileywestoxon

October 2018

Parish Council News

Lisa Wilkinson, Clerk	T: 0781 1174733 E clerk@ haileywestoxon.org	
Graham Knaggs, Chairman	T: 899125 E:knaggsgraham@gmail.com	
Website <u>www.haileywestoxon.org</u>		

CONSULTATION on NEW VILLAGE HALL

There is a 4 page consultation in this Hailey Herald which sets out some initial thoughts on the replacement for the Village Hall. Essentially it is a list of potential requirements prior to obtaining design options for the replacement building. Please read and let us know what you think. What, if anything should be added? How can it be improved?

50 houses off Priest Hill Lane (Sharba Homes)

The appeal against West Oxfordshire District Council's failure to give notice of its decision within the appropriate period for the planning application will be determined on the basis of an inquiry. An inspector will hold a Public Inquiry at The Council Chamber - Woodgreen on 29th January 2019 starting at 10:00 am. Members of the public may attend the inquiry and, with the agreement of the Inspector, will be allowed to give their views.

West Oxfordshire District Council Local Plan 2031

The Inspector has finally issued his report and WODC should have adopted their Local Plan 2031 by the time you read this. It includes a housing requirement for the period 2011 - 2031 of 15,950 new dwellings (INCLUDING THE NORTH WITNEY development of 1,400 houses to be built on the edge of Witney from the Hailey Road across the New Yatt Road to the Woodstock Road). The development also contains the West End Link Road / bridge from the end of Hailey Road across the river to the Burford Road and the Northern Distributor Road from Hailey Road to the Woodstock Road.

Hailey Neighbourhood Plan

Following the Inspectors report on WODC's Local Plan, Hailey Parish Council have formally submitted their Neighbourhood Plan. There will be a final consultation on the plan, probably beginning in October. A full copy of the plan plus supporting documentation is available on https://hailevwestoxon.org/neighbourhood-planning/

Closure of main road (B4022) through Hailey this summer

This has been postponed until further notice. The PC has no more details yet. The contact is GPL Customer Care on 01189 714725 or 07580 911127. Website: www.gplgroup.co.uk.

Alternatively, you can email Andy Smith (Parish Councillor) at andy@adbsmith.com.

New Yatt allotment field lease

Tenders are invited on the allotment field in New Yatt, containing 4.146 acres or continued on page 3

St John's Church

Parish Office 01993 779492 The Rev Toby Wright 704441 The Rev Ness Whiffin 07774 524756

Churchwardens

01993 702624 Sue Drew Elpie Lewis 01993 703070



Looking back

Fix the Floor Celebration and Thanksgiving Service . We had a wonderful service and pig roast on July 29th. The church was packed for this special occasion, with the Lord Lieutenant and our MP in attendance. Mike Drew was presented with a Hailey Hamper in gratitude for all he has done for the church.

Looking ahead:

Our regular Sunday services are:

Holy Communion 9.15am in church

Evensong is on the first Sunday of the month at 6pm

Thursday services at 10am will alternate between Middletown Grange on the 1st and 3rd Thursdays of the month, and in the church on the 2nd, 4th and 5th Thursdays.

Harvest Festival will be on Sunday October 7th at 9.15am, with Harvest Evensong at 6pm. All donations will be very welcome and these will be taken to the Food Bank and Witney Thursday Club. The church will be decorated on Saturday 19th from 10am. Do come and help.

After the morning service there will be cake and refreshments.

The October Village Lunch is on Wednesday October 17th at 12 noon. There were about 40 folk at the last lunch. Come and join us! It's a very sociable occasion. Contact Elpie Lewis on 703070

On Thursdays during November we will be having "Cheer Up November" Soup Lunches at various locations throughout the village, 12noon-2pm. Everyone is welcome to these - this is your invitation. Details of locations will be in the next edition of the Hailey Herald.

Churchyard Clear Up November 3rd. See separate notice.

A Village Reflects November 11th 7pm. See separate notice.

Charity Coffee Morning Friday 5th October 10.00- 11.30 village hall.

The charity this month is Save the Children

Last month we donated £62 towards the Oxfordshire food bank

PROJECT HAILEY and the NEW VILLAGE HALL

You may remember Project Hailey from its fundraising activities associated with the development of the children's play area at the Recreation Ground and more recently, the installation of adult exercise equipment.

It has now decided to focus its fundraising activities on the New Village Hall project following the Parish Council's strategic decision earlier this year to replace, rather than refurbish, the Village Hall. Fundraising has already started and will increase over the next months and years (it may take up to 5 years to complete the project). As preparation for this, Project Hailey is seeking charitable status which will allow us to take advantage of Gift Aid from any donations made to the project. If you would like to join the Project Hailey team - anyone is welcome, particularly if you have any fundraising experience - please contact Martyn Clark on martvn.clark9@routeco.com or Tel 07785 380707

Witney Rugby Club Fireworks

Come along to the annual community fireworks display on Sunday 4th November 2018 where there will be a licensed bar, hog roast, BBQ, a best dressed Guy competition where all who enter their Guy will receive a prize and the winner will be put on top of the Bonfire!

The Bonfire will be lit at 6pm and the fireworks display will start at 7pm.

The Club House, patio and bar will be open all afternoon and evening up until 23:00, serving food and hot drinks including a BBQ tent.

On the Main Field there will be a Beer & BBQ tent, Hog Roast, Hot drinks stations as well as Children's fairground rides and stalls and more!

Please do not park on the main road, there will be plenty of parking available on site.





6

JUMBLE SALE IN AID OF THE PITUITARY FOUNDATION

Saturday, 6th October Hailey Village Hall 2-4.30pm

Grand raffle, tombola, vintage tea, higher and lower children's card game, the quiet place (handmade gifts) and much more

Please come and join in the fun, something for everyone Entry £1 and children free Contact Bev on 775288 Charity No. 1058968

Hailey Village Hall QUIZ NIGHT

Tickets £2.50
to include a light supper
Max 6 in a team
Dawn Franklin 01993 776471

Churchyard Clear up

As Autumn arrives, thoughts turn to tidying the churchyard!

Please join us on Saturday November 3rd 9.30am -12noon

Bring gloves, wellies, secateurs, trowels, rakes, wheelbarrows, Hedgetrimmers and strimmers (plus necessary safety gear)

Loppers, pruning saws and of course a stout heart

Your reward – good company, plenty of tea and cake and grateful thanks

Oak logs for sale from Breach Wood

Oak logs cut down last winter are available in 5 foot lengths 50p per length - by arrangement with David Musson Please contact on 01993-772403 - davidstmusson@gmail.com

Hailey Community Woodland Ltd - Breach Wood - Annual General Meeting

Hailey Village Hall - 7.30 pm- Thursday 18 October
Talk by Mandy Warwick of the Hedgehog Club - 'Woodlands and Education'
Showing of aerial drone videos of Breach Wood and the surrounding area
All welcome

Enquiries to: David Musson, 01993-772403 - davidstmusson@gmail.com

Parish Council News continued

thereabouts. It is anticipated that offers in excess of £850 per annum will be received. Details can be requested from the clerk at the above email address. Bids must be sent in a sealed envelope to 'Allotment tender (New Yatt), Wyelands, Upper End, Shipton-u-Wychwood OX7 6DP and received by 31st October 2018. The sealed bid should set out the amount being offered and the intended use of the field. All bids will be opened by the clerk in the presence of the councillors and a decision will be made at the Parish Council meeting on 12th November.

Centenary of the Armistice of WW1

As part of the nation's commemoration of the Centenary of the Armistice of WW1, Oxfordshire County Council is partnering with <u>The Woodland Trust</u> for a project of lasting remembrance. The Parish Council would like to plant a native species tree sapling which is being donated by the Woodland Trust alongside a plaque of commemoration.

The PC is planning a commemorative event involving the community to mark the planting of the sapling. It would like to plant the tree on Delly Green near to the Peace Memorial. If there are any objections to this, please send them to the clerk by 31st October.

Fireworks season

With bonfire night approaching, please can consideration be shown when letting off fireworks. If you are planning to light fireworks, please inform your neighbours.

WODC News

New waste and recycling calendars now online

West Oxfordshire's new waste and recycling collection dates are now published for the next 12 months and can be viewed and downloaded online at www.westoxon.gov.uk

As well as accessing online bin collection calendars, residents can register for handy weekly email alerts about waste collection dates, including a reminder the day before about which bins to put out and helpful information about changes to collection days over the Christmas period and bank holidays.

Paper copies of the waste calendars are available for those that do not have web access. These can be picked up from the District Council's Town Centre Shop and Elmfield offices in Witney.

As well as bin collection information, residents can use the alerts service to receive information about planning applications registered near to their homes.

Date of Next Parish Council Meeting

The next meeting of the Parish Council will take place on Monday 8th October at 7.30pm. Members of the public are welcome to attend. Any items for the agenda must be received in writing by the Clerk at least seven clear days before a meeting, and a short time is allowed at the start of each meeting for comments from the public.

1

Litter Pick

Jen-Lou Marks Foxburrow Lane

We appear to have a huge problem with people passing through and dropping litter and fly tipping in Hailey, particularly on Foxburrow Lane, but also along the main Hailey road stretch into the village. The situation has been going on for a while, so it looks like its up to us to clear it up. To get us started, the local Surfers Against Sewage Plastic Free Communities group, and staff from Eynshams zero waste shop The Market Garden will be coming out to do a one off clean on Sunday October 21st from 10am till noon. We will be meeting at the post box / notice board on Foxburrow Lane, just after the turning to Fox Close.

Please do come along and join us for this event. Accompanied children and dogs are welcome and it should be fun. Litter pickers, bags and other equipment will be supplied by WODC but please bring your own gloves if you can. Hopefully we can turn this into a regular community event and make our village a nicer place to be.

For further details, please contact Jen-Lou at blossombleu15@yahoo.com

Thank you to everyone who came along to Winnings Farmhouse on a very hot and sunny 5 August for our Open Garden and Afternoon Tea event. We raised an amazing £570 for Freedom from Torture.

Ann Gibson





Dog Friendly Accommodation Wanted

Professional Association of Canine Trainers (PACT), based in Hailey, are looking for accommodation options for our trainees and their canine friends in the local area. Do you own a dog friendly B&B, hotel or have a pet friendly room to rent for 1-3 nights at a time? Please get in touch, we would love to hear from you!

katie@pact-dogs.com

07730 533981

News from the Gardening Club Judith.knaggs@gmail.com 899125

This year's show was certainly different – flowers, fruit and veg definitely hit by the extreme weather. However it was a credit to Hailey (& District) gardeners that they managed to find so much to enter. We were pleased to welcome several new exhibitors from further afield – including some youngsters who will be hard to beat in the future. The cookery and craft sections did very well again, attracting some new talent. Watch this space for additional classes next year. And having been very fearful that our youngest residents might be losing interest, we were delighted with the entries for the children's classes. Let's have some more next year and turn it into a real competition!

Hopefully the bumper crop of apples will cling on until **Apple Pressing Day on Sunday 21 October from 1.00pm in the Village Hall.** Turn your apples into juice and have a cup of tea and some apple cake while you wait. Last pressing is at 3.45pm so don't wait too long. Last year we had queues all afternoon. No charge but donations always welcome. Don't forget to bring your containers – more than you'd think.

Witney Horticultural Society has given us advance notice of a **talk by Chris Beardshaw about his Chelsea Garden on Wednesday 23 January at 7.30pm in the Methodist Hall.** Tickets are £10 from the Tourist Information Office.

You should all have had your new membership cards by now, valid until September 2019. If not, ring the number above. We have changed the renewal date and they will now be issued each September.

What's on in the Village Hall? Hailey Village Hall hvhallox29@hotmail.com 07873 242063

In spite of being moved from Sunday to Bank Holiday Monday (that weather again), close to 40 people enjoyed the Treasure Hunt round the village. Hotly disputed, facts checked, some conferring but no-one got lost. Finally burgers and bangers in the sunshine as the eventual winners were declared. Many requests for a repeat, especially from the dog-walkers. Obviously a lot more fun than Bank Holiday traffic jams and queues. Keep an eye on the Village Hall Facebook page and the website www.haileywestoxon.org for news of further community events.

Every other Saturday the Radio-controlled Cars Association meets in the VH from about 6.00pm till late. A good family event, open to anyone, no charge. Next meeting on 13 October. Visitors welcome.

Playreading Group

David Burton

At our August meeting we brought readings about the First War to be considered for use at the concert of words and music in Hailey church on Sunday Nov 11th At our September meeting we read the play "Are You Being Served" by Jeremy Lloyd and David Croft. Based on the well-known TV series the play was even more slapstick and bawdy.

Our October meeting will be at The Sidings on the 10th at 7.00pm Enquiries to Alan Bailey, 704271 or to me 702433